
KNAYTON CUM BRAWITH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting Held Remotely by Zoom
 on Monday 14 September 2020 
Present: Cllrs B. Scott, L. Gibbon, K. Smith and J. Peckitt
Cllr Gareth Dadd for part of the meeting 
Clerk:
Liz Foster 
	Min. No.
	
	Action

	
	Comments from villagers:

None present
	

	20.098
	To Receive Apologies and Approve Reasons for Absence

Cllr Robinson sent his apologies as he was attending another meeting. 
	

	20.099
	To notify the Council of a vacancy following the resignation of Cllr Cowton The Chair has received Cllr Cowton’s written resignation.  The clerk has notified HDC and arrangements to fill the casual vacancy are in hand.

Cllrs expressed their heartfelt thanks and appreciation for all that Cllr Cowton has done for the village throughout his time as a councillor, contributing to so many areas of village life. The Council will thank Cllr Cowton personally and the clerk will ask for a message of thanks to be placed in the Hillside parish Magazine and in the D&S.
	

	20.100
	To Confirm the Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 3 August 2020 as a true and correct record
Minutes were agreed as a true and correct record and were signed by the Chair.
	

	20.101
	To Receive any Reports from Cllrs Dadd and Robinson

Cllr Dadd gave a brief report:
· Local Government Reorganisation: timescales moved back but still ongoing
· Covid19 rates are rising in North Yorkshire in line with the national trend – some concern, situation carefully monitored, action will be taken if necessary 

· Woundales Bridge- promised to chase this up and noted that farm vehicles are only just managing to get through

Cllr Dadd was thanked for his report.
	

	20.102
	Financial Matters
Chair and clerk have been empowered to ensure business continuity through prompt payment of bills (minute no. 20.052)

Bank reconciliation to 11 August 2020:
Community A/C:
£1172,65
Business A/C:
£5796.61 (includes £0.05 interest and £1523.62 restricted funds)
Payment of GDPR annual fee £40 Chq 368; Bropax Ltd dog bin £206.40 Chq 367 were approved.
The clerk is now registered with HMRC to claim VAT.
	

	20.103
	To Consider and Decide Upon the Following Planning Applications
Black Barn Hill, Knayton (19/02059/FUL) ref: 20/01412/MRC: Cllr Robinson had informed the Chair that the application had been granted.The applicant had emailed the clerk to express his concerns at the comments made by the Parish Council.  Agreed: clerk confirm that the final decision is made by Hambleton District Council and not by the Parish Council - the Parish Council are simply statutory consultees in the planning process; particular attention was given to the fact that the previous planning permission, the planning history of the site and that an applicant’s identity, role in the community etc was not a relevant consideration when commenting on planning applications.
Listed building consent for installation of an energy efficient boiler and oil tank, Swan Lane Cottage: Ref: 20/01780/LBC  - fully support this application
	Clerk: email planning applicant;
HDC re Swan Lane Cottage

	20.104
	To Receive the Following Planning Decision
Granted: Rectory House, Delft Lane, Knayton: Mr Rob Smith Ref: Ref: 20/01481/MRC                          
	

	20.105
	To Receive Information on the Following Ongoing Issues and Decide Further Action Where Necessary

a. update on overhanging trees – no further development
b. update on water leak at Moor View, Moor Road – leak is still there

c. condition of footpath/stiles Back Lane – following advice from Forestry commission, some ash trees will be removed soon; Cllr Smith has approached resident who has promised to remove overhanging trees; top rail has been removed from the stile

d. new dog waste bin – delivered and will be installed by Cllr Smith; agreed to put it near the distributor box rather than next to the green bins
	

	20.106
	Dog and Gun: Permission to use village green as overspill for charity night 12/09/2020 had been agreed prior to the meeting and landlady advised to let neighbours know in advance

Highways: email address is correct for Parish Portal 

Borrowby Parish Council: Chair has expressed concerns about parking by employees outside Northfield House, Knayton. Agreed: sympathise entirely with the issue; the Council has addressed the concerns in the past but advice received was that nothing can be done. It remains a problem.
HDC: new street naming and numbering leaflet received

Changes to the 2-tier system of local government: letters received from leaders of HDC and NYCC; email from Cllr Dadd; invitation to online seminar 19/08/2020 and details of recording of the seminar
Cllr Gibbon and NYP: invitation to online event to learn about fraud
NYMNPA: details of grant for village halls – closing date 28/08/2020; Knayton village hall has received a grant of £10,000.
HDC: draft hearing programme for Hambleton Local Plan
HDC: parish liaison meeting 16/09/2020 from 7-8.30pm at Northallerton leisure Centre – now cancelled
	Clerk: respond to Borrowby PC to let them know outcome of discussion

	20.107
	Review of Documentation - Financial Regulations: Accepted 
Agreed: Cllr Peckitt appointed to verify bank reconciliations (for all accounts) produced by the RFO at least once each quarter and at financial year end.
	

	20.108
	To Confirm the Date of the Next Meeting as Monday 5 October 2020 at 7.15pm held remotely via Zoom video conferencing platform.
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.59pm Minutes prepared: 21/09/2020

